
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
October 11, 2010


BUDGET AMENDMENT

The Board reviewed the proposed budget amendment for the first fiscal quarter.  Dr. Rich and Mr. Hadfield reviewed the adopted budget and noted several line items that need to be adjusted.  Most of these items are on the expenditure side of the budget, totaling $170,526.20.  The largest line item to be amended is an $88,000 expenditure for payment to the State School for the Severely Disabled which was not budgeted for previously.  The budget also needed to be revised for payment of sick leave for people who have retired or left the District and another large item was a new air conditioning unit at the Middle School.  The previous unit quit working over the summer and was replaced.  The revenue was revised very little in order to be conservative.  

The Board approved the budget amendment as submitted.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Facilities Study

Michael Kautz and Dr. Kenny Southwick from ACI Frangkiser Hutchens presented information regarding the Camdenton R-III facility study.  The Master Plan was reviewed including staff survey results of existing facilities.  Educational adequacy, enrollment projections and demographics, building capacities, critical issues, and recommendations were included.  Educational adequacy is how the facility either helps or deters from the ability to deliver the educational needs of the community and the district.  In reviewing this study, the anomaly of the current recession needs to be taken into account.  

At the scheduled November 3rd Special Meeting, the Board will convene an hour earlier, beginning at 8:00 a.m., to continue the facilities study review.

Dick Bartow and Joe Kinder from George K. Baum & Co. were in attendance to provide general preliminary information regarding future financing possibilities.  Patron Insight will be conducting a survey in order to gauge public perception on various issues.
Student Drug Testing Report

Jeff Whitney, Activities Director, reported on the progress that has been made in the implementation of the drug testing program.  Currently there are 1,045 students involved, about 80% of the student population.  So far 30 students have been tested.  The average class time missed for the testing is 6-8 minutes.
LCTC Addition Update
A construction and financial update was provided on the LCTC project.  Dr. White informed the Board about progress on the addition.

After discussion the Board approved the amount of $140,643.50 as a change order to the LCTC addition to remodel the shop areas as disclosed.

Approve Board Policy BDC, Closed Meetings, Records, and Votes
Mr. Hadfield worked with Teri Keifer at Missouri School Boards Association to incorporate input received from the Board into this draft policy.  The Board’s expressed options in dealing with this issue were included.  This policy is intended to help the Board deal with unfortunate situations in relation to the dispersal of confidential information.  It was advised that the Board should not eliminate the option in question, but also educate members regarding confidentiality.                 

The Board approved Policy BDC, Closed Meetings, Records & Votes as presented with the following change in the last sentence of the paragraph regarding confidentiality:  “…but will use this public measure as a last resort after the Board has made reasonable efforts to educate Board members on….”
NEW BUSINESS
Classified Employee of the Month

Deb Allen, President of the Camdenton Classified Employee Association, was present to recognize Donna Willcut as the October Classified Employee of the Month. 
Transportation Report/Bus Route Approval
Every year the Board of Education is required to approve bus routes in October.  Gary Cuendet, Director of Transportation, presented the Transportation Report and was available to answer questions.  Mr. Cuendet reported that 100% of all 75 buses passed the first time through inspection.  During a recent surprise inspection a 100% was received as well.  The Board approved the 2010-2011 bus routes as presented.

The Board, administration, and Transportation Department expressed their sincere gratitude for the way in which the recent bus accident was handled by all involved.  The community involvement was outstanding.
School Improvement Update
Mrs. France presented information regarding the Scholastic Reading Inventory (SRI).  SRI is a computer program that assesses a child’s reading comprehension and gives a reading score called a lexile score.  
Mrs. France shared the District’s baseline SRI results.  Student scores are reported as Advanced, Proficient, Basic, or Below Basic.  They are compared to how students would score at the end of the year.  These scores are baseline only and should show a progression throughout the year.

Dr. Henry updated the Board on other School Improvement initiatives.

Approve Board Policy ECF, Energy Management Conservation
This policy was recommended by Energy Education; however, some minor changes were made.  This policy recommendation is modeled after the Ray-Pec School District.  Board approval of the policy exhibits the District’s support for this initiative.  The Board approved Policy ECF, Energy Management Conservation as presented.

Appoint Members to Serve on High Pointe Center TIF Commission
The Osage Beach City Council has moved a proposal forward to establish a new TIF at the High Pointe Center.  Dierbergs, a St. Louis-based grocer, wants to build a store at the High Pointe Center.  Dierbergs intends to also bring a Best Buy and another unnamed box store to the location.  According to Nancy Viselli, City Administrator for Osage Beach, Dierbergs is seeking a 10-year agreement for $5 million.  The Board appointed John Beckett and Tim Hadfield to serve on the High Pointe Center TIF Commission.
Set Date for Administrator Formative Evaluations
With administrator contracts approaching, the Board will review formative progress on building administrators and central office administrators.  These formative evaluations will be held at the November 8th Regular Board Meeting.  The beginning time for this meeting will be 4:30 p.m. at Hurricane Deck Elementary.

